
GHS Sports Boosters Meeting 7-28-16 

The GHS Sports Boosters met on July 28, 2016.  In attendance were: 

Bart & Stephanie Snyder, Jay & Valerie Kyzar, Nicole Stewart, Christi Danner, Robby Kinsaul, 

Jessica & Shane Tatum, Dan & Kristie Freeman, Michael & Sandy Redmon, Chris Wilkes, Beth 

Rose, Jack & Pebley Williams, Greg Bryan, John Mac & Belinda Rushing 

The minutes from the 01-19-16 meeting were read and approved. 

Financial Reports from EOM June were distributed to all in attendance. Valerie Kyzar reported 

that the balance in the checking account on 7/28/16 was $17,654. 

Old Business: 

NONE 

New Business: 

1) Deer Hunt – Jay Kyzar reminded everyone of the dates for the 3rd annual deer hunt. The 

hunt will be Jan 13-15, 2017. Jay plans to tweak just a couple of things, but mainly the 

hunt will work just like it has the past 2 years. Jay has already sent information to the 

hunters who attended last year & hopes to save on advertising this year. Jay will call a 

meeting with just Guides & Landowners in the coming weeks. 

 

2) Stephanie Snyder brought a motion before the group to purchase 2 new video cameras. 

One camera would be for Boys sports to use and the other camera for Girls sports to use 

to film games. She asked for a budget of $700 to purchase the video cameras. 2nd by 

Nicole Stewart – All approved. 

 

3) Stephanie Snyder made motion to ask cheerleaders to sell programs at football games 

again this year and give them ½ of the profits made from their sales. In previous years 

we have sold the program for $5 and given the cheerleaders $2.50 for each program 

sold. All approved 

 

4) Stephanie Snyder made motion to purchase HUDL online film software for any GHS 

athletic team that would like to use the software. Last year only football and boys 

basketball used the service. It will cost $800 for football and $400 for each additional 

sport. All approved. 

 

5) Stephanie Snyder made a motion to reimburse Bart Snyder for meals that he bought for 

football players for lunch at McDonald’s during a 7 on 7 playdate. Reimbursement is 

about $45. All approved. 

 



6) Stephanie Snyder made the motion to retro-approve the funding of 5 hotel rooms and 

20 meals for a group of football players that attended a football camp at the University 

of Alabama at the beginning of July. Since we couldn’t have a meeting in time for the full 

group to approve, President – Michael Redmon gave verbal approval and asked that it 

be brought before the group at the next meeting. All approved. 

 

7) Bart Snyder reported that he would like to give Barbara Allison a free ad in the football 

program to promote her charity – The Real Deal. Mrs Allison lost her son in a car 

accident and now she pays for a child to attend the AL Nick Saban camp each year in his 

memory. She is looking for donations and Coach Snyder would like to help her promote 

her charity by giving an ad. All Approved. 

 

8) Bart Snyder reported on needs of the football team: shoulder pads, set of numbers to 

paint the field and coaches hats/shirts. Motion made by Valerie Kyzar to give the 

football team $1000 for the shoulder pads & field numbers and to buy the coaching 

shirts/hats. Greg Bryan 2nd. All approved. 

 

9) Kristie Freeman made a motion that the group help the cheerleaders buy another 

uniform by giving them $1000. They have the rest of the money they need and this will 

help them complete their order. 1st – Pebley Williams, 2nd – Greg Bryan and all 

approved.  

 

10) Chris Wilkes reported that he will take the Clock Officials test again this year to get 

certified to help curb the cost of 1 official. He asked that the booster club reimburse him 

approximately $20 for the cost of the test. 1st – Jay Kyzar, 2nd – Dan Freeman, all 

approved.  

 

11) Jay Kyzar brought up the need for a membership drive to encourage more families to 

get involved in the booster club. Will try to host a Meet the Eagles to get more parents 

involved this fall. 

 

12) A discussion was brought up about Goshen apparel for fans. Stephanie Snyder, Kristie 

Freeman, and Pebley Williams agreed to form a committee to look at options for getting 

more apparel for Goshen fans. They will report back to the group on different options.  

 

13) Robby Kinsaul brought up the need for a few new bats for Jr high and Varsity baseball. 

He can get a deal right now to buy 3 bats and get one for free. Motion made to give him 

$1000 budget to get bats – 1st – Dan Freeman, 2nd – Jack Williams – All Approved. 

Meeting adjourned. 


